








COLORADO COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL DISCIPLINE: 1993 ANNUAL REPORT

During 1992 and 1993, the Commission undertook an ed-
ucational program to inform new and continuing judges of
their duties and responsibilities under the Canons of the Col-
orado Code of Judicial Conduct. The Commission concluded
that this proactive educational program demonstrated posi-
tive results, particularly by contributing to a smaller num-
ber of corrective actions having to be taken against judges in
1992 and 1993 compared to earlier years.

In addition to its oversight and educational activities, the
Commission also provided reminders to judges concerning
their conduct and activities that appeared to place them in
danger of violating the Canons; made suggestions to judges
concerning the overall management of their dockets; referred
complaints to other agencies or departments for the resolu-
tion of problems outside the jurisdiction of the Commission;
and aided in the administrative resolution of several matters.

Conclusion
During 1993, the Commission's overall caseload remained

constant compared with 1992. When considering total cor-
rective actions taken against judges during 1993 as a per-

centage of total complaint/case dispositions, there was a sim-
ilar number of corrective actions taken against state judges
in 1993 compared with 1992.

Although much of the Commission's work is not complete-
ly visible to the public because of constitutional confidentiali-
ty limitations, every effort is made to act in the public inter-
est while safeguarding individual rights and reputations from
unfounded accusations of misconduct. The Commission's per-
formance during the last twenty-seven years suggests that it
has succeeded in improving and strengthening the judiciary
while carrying out its public responsibilities.

The Commission performs a vital role in maintaining a
fair and impartial judiciary. Since the judicial selection and
tenure system is based on merit selection, rather than politi-
cal election, the Commission views itself as serving an im-
portant role in maintaining the balance between indepen-
dence and accountability in the judiciary.

For further information about the Commission, its role
and responsibilities, please contact Rick Wehmhoefer, Exec-
utive Director and General Counsel, Colorado Commission
on Judicial Discipline, Denver, Colorado, at (303) 837-3601.
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